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SAFEGUARDING – EVERYBODY, EVERY DAY

As we approach the Christmas break, we are all looking forward to some time to rest and spend time with 

friends and family.  However, we also know that Christmas can be a challenging time for many, especially 

with the ongoing cost of living crisis.  We wish all members of our college community a happy and peaceful 

Christmas.  We also hope that you will find some of the information and advice in this newsletter useful.  

Autumn Term at HCC

Over the last term there have been many exciting things happening to help our students develop the skills to 
be safe and positive members of society.

Online Safety assemblies and parent information evening
Mental Health Awareness days 
Our Anti-bullying Ambassadors continue to promote positive behaviour and support individuals
Assemblies delivered by Kooth to support mental health and wellbeing
Devon & Cornwall Food Action have visited the college on 4 occasions

Meet the 
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Team @ HCC
Our team has been 
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advanced level on all 

aspects of 
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Mr. A. Oates
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs. C. Price
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs. R. Kenward
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

We are delighted to welcome Mrs. Kenward to the HCC team.  Mrs. Kenward has a wealth of experience 
working in schools and with other agencies.  She has already settled into Helston and is excited to get to 
know our community better.

Goodbye Mrs. Harvey
It is with sadness that we say farewell to Mrs. Harvey, who has worked at 
HCC for an amazing 27 years!  Starting as a Teaching Assistant, before 
becoming a school counsellor and then a member of the safeguarding team, 
Mrs. Harvey has provided valuable support to generations of Helston 
families.  We are sad to see her go, but wish her a long and happy 
retirement.



This amazing charity have now visited HCC 4 times and is providing a week’s worth of high quality 
groceries to approx. 100 families at a time, all for a donation of £25!  This has made a tremendous 
difference during tough economic times and particularly over the Christmas period.  A huge thank you to 
the entire DCFA team!  

DCFA will be back at HCC (1030-1230) on:

6th January, 27th January & 17th February

Special thanks also to Manger Nick Mill and the team at Tesco Helston for their generous donations.  Also 
to Sainsbury’s Helston for the loan of some of their trolleys!  And of course, thank you to our staff and 
students and the DCFA volunteers who give their time to support these great events.  We are very excited 
about the future of this project which shows the amazing potential of community partnership working .

At our last event, students working with Mr. Reay (far left) gave away delicious homemade tomato soup, made 
from tomatoes delivered by Mark and Adrian from Helston Tesco.  All  made possible by Alan Dunne (second 

from right) from DCFA.







CEOP is a law enforcement agency and is here to help keep children and young people safe from sexual 
abuse and grooming online. We help thousands of children and young people every year. CEOP are unable 
to respond to reports about bullying, fake accounts or account hacking.

We are here to help and give advice, and you can make a report directly to us if you are worried about online 
sexual abuse or something has happened online which has made you, or someone else, feel unsafe, scared 
or worried.

If you make a report to us about sexual abuse or grooming online it will be read by one of our Child 
Protection Advisors who will get in contact with you on the phone number or email address that you give to 
us to make sure that you are safe. They will also discuss with you what will happen next. Please try not to 
worry, you have done nothing wrong and we will do all we can to help.

We work together with lots of other professionals whose jobs are also to make sure children are safe.  This 
includes other police agencies. If a crime has been committed we will work together and use our specialist 
skills to identify the person or people responsible and bring them into the criminal justice system.

The CEOP Education website also has information and advice to help you to stay safe if something has 
happened to you online.

Please click here to read our Christmas newsletter

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
https://mailchi.mp/penhaligonsfriends/nov23-12798169?e=4996eb2e37


The Cornwall Guide 
to Winter Wellbeing 

2023-2024

Now in its 13th year we are encouraging schools to promote the guide which features useful advice, 
information and contacts about everything from winter illnesses to financial support. Hard copies are available 
at venues across Cornwall including libraries, GP surgeries, community hubs, town and parish council offices, 
community pharmacies and Citizens Advice centres. A downloadable copy is available here.

The guide is broken down into five sections:
Warm – simple things to keep you warm and make the most of your home.
Well – advice and help to prevent the cold weather causing serious health problems.
Safe – Protecting yourself and staying safe in snow, ice and bad weather.
Happy – Contacts and advice if you need to talk to someone or want somewhere to go.
Informed – a list of agencies and contacts who can provide help and support.
It has been compiled by Inclusion Cornwall, working alongside Cornwall Council’s Public Health team, with 
support from Voluntary Sector Forum (VSF) and NHS Cornwall and Isles of Scilly Integrated Care Board (ICB).C

Mental Health & Emotional Wellbeing Support for Young People

Unfortunately, Christmas can sometimes be a difficult time, for many reasons.  It can cause emotional 
pressure and/or make existing challenges more difficult to deal with.  For some useful information and some 

practical strategies to help, please click here.

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/media/l42nbsrn/winter-wellbeing-guide_2023-24_web.pdf
file:///C:/Users/aoates/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/LCYHA4MM/Kooth_Navigating_depression_and_low_mood-_a_practical_guide_for_young_people_(1).pdf


Christmas Support

We know that, despite all of its joys and happiness, Christmas can also bring additional 
difficulties, stress and worry.  Therefore, we thought it would be useful to remind you of some 

sources of support in Cornwall, while school and other services may be closed.

A good starting point for support is the Early Help Hub.  You can find a list of the different 

support services they offer at Early help - Cornwall Council    (01872 322277)

Your GP will also be able to signpost you to specific support that may help.  

If at any time you feel that someone is at risk of immediate harm, you should contact the Multi-
Agency Referral Unit on 0300 123 1116 or the Emergency Services on 101/999.

For specific areas of need, you may find the below useful:

Need Agency Contact

EMOTIONAL 
WELLBEING/ 
MENTAL HEALTH

Kooth http://www.kooth.com/
http://www.xenzone.com/

NHS Mental Health Helpline Mental Health Helpline for 
Urgent Help - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

0800 038 5300

Chi ld Adolescent Mental health Service 
(CAMHS)

CAMHS | Cornwall Partnership 
NHS Foundation Trust 
(cornwallft.nhs.uk)

Young Minds YoungMinds | Mental Health 
Chari ty For Children And Young 
People | YoungMinds

Cornwall Minds Welcome to Cornwall Mind -
Cornwall Mind

Kernow Connect https ://www.actionforchildren.
org.uk/how-we-can-help/our-
loca l-services/find-our-services-

near-you/kernow-connect/
01872 321486

Action for Children Webchat 1:1 chat - Parent Talk 
(actionforchildren.org.uk)

Chi ldline Chi ldline | Childline
0800 1111

Samaritans Samaritans | Every l ife lost to 
suicide is a tragedy | Here to 
l i sten

116 123
Young People Cornwall Making Waves - Young People 

Cornwall
01872 22244

BEREAVEMENT Penhaligon’s Friends Penhaligons Friends - A Cornish 
chari ty supporting bereaved 
chi ldren & young people

DRUG/ALCOHOL 
MISUSE

YZUP https ://www.wearewithyou.org.
uk/

SEXUAL HEALTH Brook 0300 30 30 714

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/earlyhelphub
http://www.kooth.com/
http://www.xenzone.com/
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.cornwallft.nhs.uk/camhs
https://www.cornwallft.nhs.uk/camhs
https://www.cornwallft.nhs.uk/camhs
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://cornwallmind.org/
https://cornwallmind.org/
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/our-local-services/find-our-services-near-you/kernow-connect/
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/our-local-services/find-our-services-near-you/kernow-connect/
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/our-local-services/find-our-services-near-you/kernow-connect/
https://www.actionforchildren.org.uk/how-we-can-help/our-local-services/find-our-services-near-you/kernow-connect/
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/chat/
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/chat/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.samaritans.org/
https://www.samaritans.org/
https://www.samaritans.org/
https://youngpeoplecornwall.org/
https://youngpeoplecornwall.org/
https://penhaligonsfriends.org.uk/
https://penhaligonsfriends.org.uk/
https://penhaligonsfriends.org.uk/
https://www.wearewithyou.org.uk/
https://www.wearewithyou.org.uk/
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